SESSION OF 2007

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2299

As Recommended by House Committee on
Federal and State Affairs

Brief*

HB 2299 would prohibit any city or county from enacting
any ordinance or resolution which creates a domestic partner
registry.

Background

Representative Kinzer, appeared as a proponent for the
bill. =~ Appearing as opponents of the bill were three
representatives of the Kansas Equality Coalition, a resident of
Lawrence, a resident of Wichita, and the owner of Maceli’s
Catering. In addition, written only testimony in opposition to the
bill was presented from the League of Women Voters of
Kansas and the City Manager of Lawrence, Kansas.

The fiscal note indicates that the League of Kansas
Municipalities and the Kansas Association of Counties indicate
passage of the bill would have no fiscal effect on local
government.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Departmentand do notexpress legislative intent. The supplemental note
and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org
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